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A federal grant in the amount of $405,000 has been approved for improvements to a section of 
the Jordan River Parkway along the Rose Park Golf Course.  The existing trail will be hard 
surfaced to become a 10-foot wide asphalt path.  An equestrian tail will be added next to the 
asphalt path.  A chain link fence will separate the golf course from this parkway.  The fence 
will keep trail users from danger and children walking to the new middle school from 
endangering themselves by getting on the golf course.  In some sections a tall fence will be 
constructed to keep hiker, cyclist and horse riders safe from stray golf balls.   
 
Matching funds of $175,000 are required. Of this amount, about $25,000 was previously paid 
from design funds that the Council approved in the fiscal year 2005-06 CIP budget.  The 
remaining $150,000 was approved in the fiscal year 2006-07 CIP budget.  At the time these 
funds were approved, it was thought that this amount of funding would improve the trail 
much further toward the Davis County line.  However, construction costs have greatly 
increased, and the fence was not originally included in the cost estimates.  The improvements 
will now be primarily along the golf course.   
 
The City has applied for a state enhancement grant to improve the trail north from the golf 
course to Redwood Road which will require some future matching funds that the Engineering 
Division will apply for in the up coming CIP applications.  The City is planning to apply in 
future years for more grants funding to improve the trail north of Redwood Road to the Davis 
County line.  The Engineering Division is recommending that the City Council adopt a 
resolution authorizing the Mayor to sign the interlocal agreement with the Utah Department 
of Transportation.  
 
Note:  City Council action is required for the following types of interlocal agreements: 

1. Acquires or transfers real property 
2. Construction of a facility or improvements to real property 
3. Bonding 
4. Sharing taxes or other revenue  
5. Agreements that includes an out-of-state public agency  
6. Agreements that require budget adjustments to the City’s current or future budgets 
7. Creation of an interlocal agency  

Council action is required for this interlocal agreement because it involves improvements to 
real property (item 2).   
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